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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chair
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Minutes  Secretary
	Kirsty Lovatt
	15, Ladylands Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4BB
	

	Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th May 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
Present – Community Councillors Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Graham Easton, Tom Combe, Ian King, George Irvine, Jim Stillie, Adrian Kentleton, John Hawkins, Judith Thompson, Alisdaire Lockhart and Kirsty Lovatt.

SBC Councillors Gordon Edgar 
Also present – PC Conal McEwan , 4 members of the public and 1 member of the press.

1.
Chairman’s welcome
2.       
None
3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting –

AL: under AOCB item on Borders National Park was missing, this was duly amended


minutes approved by Tom Combe and seconded by George Irvine. 
5.       
Matters Arising – 

AP has obtained list of the location of all defibrillators in Selkirk – has put it on website.  Also drew attention to an app. called Crowdsav which locates nearest defibrillator anywhere in the world.  Premises will be encouraged to put defibrillators on exterior of buildings to allow 24 hour availability.


Walter Scott statue has to be painted the way it is, so it will remain completely grey.  There might be the possibility to add touches of colour to the relief carving at the base.  IK to contact conservation officer regarding this.

6.       
Report from Community Police Officer-


Report available electronically.

AK: role of Community Policing Team; CMcE explained that this is a completely different entity from the Police and is overseen by SBC


GEas: reports of incidents at Selkirk 7s, was excess drinking an issue? CMcE: the incidents that were reported occurred outside the ground so can’t say if they were related to drinking at the 7s or not.


IK: are there any trends emerging?  CMcE: figures for incidents in Selkirk sit at an average and tend not to vary month to month, although number of incidents is definitely lower when there is a spell bad weather eg February

JS: what is the legal status of no parking cones – they are continually ignored at the toll?  CMcE: made aware only of one car parked wrongly, which was actually broken down; phone 101 if a car is parked and causing an obstruction

MoP1: problem of motorcyclists parking on new paving in the Market Place.  Can anything be done?  GEd: at the moment it is the police who have to deal with this.  CMcE: barriers might be only solution, because the design is all on the flat there is no obvious distinction between car park and pavement.  TC: private cars using the loading bay also confuses the issue.  GEd to look at these issues.

Dougie Purves: problem of parking at Philliphaugh school, people parking on grass and on pavement; a layby would make sense.  GEd: layby is not on the agenda as the grass area belongs to SBHA.  CMcE: will look into the school parking issue.


IK: youngsters on bikes have been riding on the coping stones in the Market Place.  CMcE: not aware that this had been going on but he will look into this.  


JS: parking at the mini-rugby was a big issue; perhaps the Response Team could look at this for next year.
7.       
Local Improvements – 

Deterioration of Fleshmarket steps causing concern.  We may need to apply for a grant to attend to them.


CC notice board badly needs replaced.  AP: joiners are ready to replace it once the scaffolding comes down.

8.       
Planning – no items
9.       
Open Forum – 

Dougie Purves: read in local press about Galashiels walking festival.  AP: reminder that Selkirk and the valleys to host SB Walking Festival in 2019; this year Hawick is holding the event, in September, and CC will be hoping to pick up ideas and tips.

DP: Paths - From top of triangle field to battlestone. Discussion as to possibility of buying the land from Philiphaugh, but it would cost thousands; could community group apply for grant to have paths built? IK: landowner’s approval would be needed.  

DP: Path through the camp was not fixed during the flood protection works.

DP: CCTV camera at footbridge removed.  GEd: it was only ever meant to be temporary.


John Hawkins: re withdrawal of 72 bus service, he would like to support those campaigning for its restitution and believes this would constitute a conflict of interest.  Therefore tendered his resignation from CC.

10.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – 

Cllr Penman: 


Has spoken with Dave Deacon (ex-Soldiers) re 100th anniversary commemoration, a number of events are already proposed but he is still open to suggestions.   

Other events coming up in Selkirk: 2nd June, Farmers Market, 15 stalls already booked; 2nd 3rd June, Dandy Dinmonts at Haining, their members also aware of Farmers Market so will support that;  9th June, Souter Stormers.


Welcome to Selkirk guide is now available.


Cllr Edgar:


Streetscape – Town Hall works to be finished by 1st August; SBC to apply for money for the bell when the work is finished, the fund was not available this year; the works have received £300-400,000 from Scottish Government.


The 2 benches mentioned last month have been placed, one at the top of The Green and one near the tennis court on the A7.


The Legion is looking to put forward the War Memorial for an award.


The phone box in the Market Place has been gutted – door off etc. – not sure if this is part of the refurbishment.

Dougie Purves:  problem with surface water at Stey Brae and Forest Road.  GEd will get SBC to look at it again and judge what repairs are needed.  Drainage problem at bottom of Mill Street has been reported to the water board.

Re Mental Health and Stress Services at the High School, CP is meeting with Donna Manson next week.


JS: concern about road works at the Toll because water is still gathering on the road there.  GEd: works not quite finished yet.


AP: has mortar at base of wall at bottom of Corbie Linn been examined?  GEd: yes, but no finding reported yet.


JS:  drain opposite County Hotel, half of cover not there; JH: already reported this.  GEd: will look into this.
11.
Selkirk Response Team


GEa & AP: starting to generate interest; Facebook page now created.  Possibility of an open evening before Common Riding, then a “phone tree” exercise after CR and a practical exercise after summer holidays.

JH: will the information be available outwith social media?   AP: yes, usual channels.


TC: while the equipment will be provided by SBC in the first instance, there will be question of storage/maintenance/repair and replacement.  Proposed CC should ring-fence £1,000 of budget for this purpose.  JT seconded this proposal.  All agreed.

13.     
Treasurer’s Report –

See minutes of AGM
14.
Selkirk Hill Management Group –


GED: Problem at Caulks Well re drainage, is going to be fixed soon and they will have a look to find the cause.  The hill needs to dry out after winter, but everything else is good.

15.
Chamber of Trade –

CP:  new BIDS manager in post.  Looking to get businesses trained in dementia awareness with a view to Selkirk becoming a Dementia Friendly Town; there is an information night for all businesses next Monday.

16.     
Blooming Selkirk – 


AP: orders have been placed for 35 hanging baskets from Philiphaugh; they will be delivered beginning of June; thereafter volunteers for watering will be needed.

17.
AOCB –

AP: an email from John Lamont re RBS building; the bank is considering allowing the building to be used, at no charge, by a suitable community group; details are available electronically.


Area Partnership (inadvertently omitted as agenda item) –


AL & GEa:  2nd themed meeting on topic of quality of life; well attended and a wide age range; street parking and dog fouling were top priority.  There will be a review meeting on 21st June.


A7 Action Group (inadvertently omitted as agenda item) –


IK: road surfaces deteriorating throughout area; road markings also deteriorating.  Wall on A7 along from High School starting to crumble.  There is a possibility of a meeting with the transport Secretary to push the case for a Selkirk by-pass and group would be looking for support of CC.  AP: CC has a long-standing commitment to the creation of a by-pass.  GEd: the route of by-pass is still conserved on plans.

GI: Kerb at shop which used to be Nairn’s butchers, damage being done because of lorries.  GEd: this would be AMEY’s responsibility because it is a trunk road.


Regeneration Company has a proposal for a Community Shed; questionnaires regarding possible uses have been circulated and they are urging as many people as possible to respond.  Suggestion that this could be included as an item on the next agenda.
Meeting closed 20.33h

Next meeting: Monday 18th June
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